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F. NO. ITGOA/communication/2015-16                                                       Dated: 26-10-2015 
 
To 

 The Presidents/General Secretaries, 
 Of all the Units of ITGOA. 
 

Dear Comrades,  
  
I am enclosing herewith a letter received from the Board as regards holding of DPC for the cadre of ACIT 
and steps to redress the issue of stagnation that exists in the cadre of ITO. The Board vide aforesaid 
letter intimated the Central JCA that the proposal for DPC for 180 posts against the Recruitment Year 
2014-15 will be sent to the UPSC by 27.10.2015 and the deficiency list of APARs required for holding the 
DPC for the Recruitment Year 2015-16 has already been uploaded in Departmental website. The Board 
further intimated that it will undertake the necessary action in time bound manner once the decisions 
are taken in the ensuing meeting to be held with the Revenue Secretary and JCA on 03.11.2015 to 
address the issue of stagnation in the cadre of ITO. In the light of discussion held with the Chairperson, 
CBDT on 20.10.2015 and the letter dated 26.10.2015, the Central JCA met today to discuss and 
deliberate upon the issue of the proposed suspension of agitation. The meeting decided to postpone the 
Dharna programme to be held in front of the residence of the Chairperson on 28.10.2015 and the 
meeting was adjourned to 27.10.2015 without taking any further decision. It is felt that to create a 
conducive atmosphere to negotiate with the Revenue Secretary, GOI, in the issue of determining the 
correct vacancy calculations in the cadre of ACIT for the R.Y.s 2013-14 to 2015-16 and removing 
stagnation in the cadre of ITO created due to less number of posts sanctioned in ACIT cadre in the CRC, 
2013, it may perhaps be necessary to scale down the ongoing agitation by partial suspension till the 
meeting scheduled on 03.11.2015. Accordingly you are requested to express your views by forenoon of 
27.10.2015 enabling the CHQ to take the views of ITGOA to the adjourned JCA meeting.   

   

With warm regards, 
 

Yours comradely, 
 

   
(Bhaskar Bhattacharya)  
Secretary General 


